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Racist advertising divides Advertising Standards Board
At its April meeting the Advertising Standards Board (the Board) took an unprecedented step of asking that the case report for one advertisement indicate that Board members were strongly divided on the outcome of a complaint.

The complaint in question for RAA of South Australia, depicted a conversation between two men concerning service provided by an call centre operator from India. 
The majority of the Board considered that “this advertisement, by emphasising the Indian race and location of the operator in connection with a portrayal of poor service, was a depiction of material that vilified Indian call centre operators.” 

The minority of the Board considered that the “advertisement was a humourous depiction of a common frustration felt by many people at having service calls answered by overseas call centre operators and was not racist.”
Bureau Chief Executive, Fiona Jolly, said “The RAA SA decision reflects the diversity of opinions held in the community about matters such as racism, sex, violence and language. The Board cannot hope to please all members of the community in its decision making. The importance of the Board’s work, however, is that an impartial panel of community members can apply what it considers is the community standard on a particular issue. Such attitudes will change over time and will be reflected in Board decisions.”

At its most recent meeting the Board considered complaints about 40 advertisements, including complaints against Fernwood Fitness Centres (‘No Toms, Harrys or Dicks), Tricon Pizza Hut (use of a dog to deliver pizzas), and Pepsi (depiction of unsafe behaviour). The Board also considered three of the controversial Meat and Livestock Australia advertisements. 
The Board upheld complaints against two advertisements on the basis that they depicted inappropriate sexual material (Jamster mobile) and racist material (RAA SA). Both advertisements have been withdrawn by the advertisers.

The Bureau is currently seeking nominations from members of the public to join the Board. Applications are particularly sought from people outside Sydney and people from culturally diverse backgrounds. For information about how to apply visit www.adstandards.com.au.
The Advertising Standards Bureau accepts complaints about individual advertisements from members of the public. Such complaints are assessed by the members of the Advertising Standards Board against criteria set out in the AANA Advertiser Code of Ethics and associated codes. Under the rules of the self-regulation system, advertisers are required to modify or discontinue advertisements when complaints are upheld by the Board. Full details of the advertisements considered by the Board at its most recent meeting, and the reasons for Board determinations, can be obtained from www.adstandards.com.au.
For interviews contact Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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